[bookmark: _GoBack]From: 1 Network Data Support WG On Behalf Of Weatherly, Joe
Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2016 2:18 PM
To: 1 Network Data Support WG <networkdatasupportwg@lists.ercot.com>
Subject: FW: Agenda for 04/19/2016 NDSWG meeting

Forward of the Market-notice below that applies to the NDSWG topic #6.
ERCOT is undergoing efforts to correct the March posted report that caused concerns on counts of Telemetry Availability.
Thanks
From: ERCOT Client Services 
Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2016 4:51 PM
To: 'notice_extracts_wholesale@lists.ercot.com' <notice_extracts_wholesale@lists.ercot.com>; 'notice_extracts_retail@lists.ercot.com' <notice_extracts_retail@lists.ercot.com>
Cc: 1 ERCOT Client Service Reps <clientreps@ercot.com>
Subject: M-A041216-01 Reports removed from the MIS Secure

NOTICE DATE:  April 12, 2016    
NOTICE TYPE:  M-A041216-01 Extracts/Reports
SHORT DESCRIPTION:  Reports removed from the MIS Secure
INTENDED AUDIENCE:  ERCOT Market Participants
DAY AFFECTED:  April 3, 2016
LONG DESCRIPTION:  The April 3, 2016 postings of the following telemetry reports have been removed from the Market Information System (MIS). The data in the reports included a telemetry point type that is typically filtered from the dataset. Due to the way the calculated telemetry point type was defined during EMS Upgrade Program Closed Loop testing on March 17, 2016, this data was incorrectly flagged for inclusion in the report. 
         Quarterly Important Telemetry Availability Report (EMIL ID NP8-146, Report ID 11001)
         Monthly Telemetry Point Availability Statistics Report (EMIL ID NP8-365, Report ID 11003)
         Quarterly Telemetry Point Availability Statistics Report (EMIL ID NP8-475, Report ID 11004)
The reports posted April 3, 2016 have been removed and will be rerun. A follow-up Market Notice will be sent once the information is available for posting.
CONTACT:  If you have any questions, please contact your ERCOT Account Manager. You may also call the general ERCOT Client Services phone number at (512) 248-3900 or contact ERCOT Client Services via email at ClientServices@ercot.com.
If you are receiving email from an ERCOT distribution list that you no longer wish to receive, please follow this link in order to unsubscribe from this list: http://lists.ercot.com.


